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15 September 2021

[bookmark: _Hlk24549373]Peter Russell


fyi-request-16168-5711973f@requests.fyi.org.nz
  

Tēnā koe Peter

[bookmark: _Hlk24385430]Thank you for your Official Information Act request to the Department of Conservation, received on 18 August 2021 in which you asked:

[bookmark: _Hlk81981311]What is the Department's policy regarding the length of time between receipt of an invoice and its approval for payment?

Our response to your question is as follows:

Our policy is that Budget managers approve invoices and send them to Accounts Payable for processing within five working days. 

Before an invoice is sent to Accounts Payable for processing it needs to meet legislative requirements e.g. is a complying GST tax invoice, verified that the goods and/or services have been received and correctly charged, and approved by a budget manager who holds the right level of delegated financial authority to spend the funds. This process can sometimes take longer than five days.

Once a correctly approved invoice is received by Accounts Payable it is processed and paid in the next payment run, which is run once a week. 
 
Please note that this letter (with your personal details removed) and enclosed documents may be published on the Department’s website.
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Kevin Martin
Chief Financial Officer
Department of Conservation
Te Papa Atawhai
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